

Grand Knight Frank J. Hlad 440-796-4523

<u>Deputy Grand Knight</u> Thomas J. Nemeth Sr. 216-469-3169

GILMOUR COUNCIL #310 NOVEMBER 2023 NEWSLETTER

Financial Secretary
William L. Marvaldi
216-308-0626

Treasurer
Shaun O. White PGK
440-376-4492

Follow us at kofc310.org.

DEATH AND SICKNESS NOTICES: Notify Worthy Fraternal Chairman: SK. Thomas Todt (440) 799-0986

Hope everyone is doing well and wishing you all a Happy Thanksgiving! We are getting down to the last few weeks in our home of over 60 years. Our new storage building is going up at St. Paschal's and we will start meeting in the church building come January 2024. Hope to see you at our old home soon and our new home next year.

TURKEY GIVEAWAY

We will be suppling the manpower at the annual Lyndhurst Turkey giveaway on Monday, Nov. 13th, at the BP Station at the corner of Mayfield & Brainard. We will start setting up about 8:30 AM and we should finish before Noon. As usual, many hands make for lighter work, so try and help for an hour or two.

2023 MEMORIAL MASS

The next night we will be holding our annual Memorial Mass for all the brothers we lost this past year. Our Chaplain, Fr. Caddy, will be celebrating the Mass at our hall on Tuesday, Nov. 14th, starting at 7:30 PM. This is an open meeting, and everyone is welcome, especially the families of the deceased knights. As far as we know, we lost 13 brothers this year. They included:

Charles A. Caputo
Vincent A. Carozza
Raymond C. Cellura
SK Anthony L. Caticchio
Vincenzo Del Prete
Michelino DiStefano
Joseph J. Frank, Sr.
Ronald M. Grobelny
Lawrence N. Previte
Gino Puletti
SK Joseph J. Soukenik III
SK Chuck P. Zicari, PGK
William Zigli

Please keep them and their families in your prayers.

DEGREE CEREMONY

We are planning a Degree Ceremony for Tuesday, November 28th, to end the year on a positive note and for the last time in our Hall. If you have any potential members, especially from St. Paschal's, get their paperwork in so they can be sworn in. The candidate call will be at 7:00 PM and the Degree to start about 7:30 PM. This is another open meeting and everyone are welcome.

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA

We will be doing our annual pancake Breakfast with Santa in the St. Francis of Assisi gym after the 8 & 10 AM masses on Sunday, Dec. 10th. We will start preparing the food and set-up around 7 AM. Again, many hands make the work go quicker, please try and help out and you may get some brownie points with Santa.

COUNCIL CHRISTMAS PARTY

We will be holding our annual Council Christmas party later that day on Sunday, Dec. 10th, for the last function in our Gilmour Hall. After 60+ years, we will be moving to our new home at St. Paschal's. Even though we will be meeting there, we are still GILMOUR COUNCIL and we will continue to serve our 3 main parishes. Brothers Knights are free to attend this event and any adult guests will be \$30.00 each, Teens (13-17 years od) will be \$15.00 and under 12 will be free. We would like to go out with a bang, so please try and attend for one last hurrah. The doors will open about 5 PM and dinner will be served about 6. There will be a family style dinner, an open bar, side boards and crafts for the kids. Please make your reservations soon.

THANKSGIVING BIRTHDAYS

We have 25 brothers celebrating their special days during turkey month. Wish them well if you happen to see them. They include Rev. Paul Bernier; Sam Brancifort; Dave Bundus; Ben Capretta, PGK; Domenick DiFranco; Herbert Dsilva; Wallace Effinger; Marion Fioritto, Jr. (#65); Chris Harrell (#70); Alex Hostoffer; Doug Joherl; Norm Klein (#75); Remo Marotta (#91); Rev. Tony Marshall; Aaron Mattioli; Mark Mitra (#92); Gerald Parrino; Frank Pasquarillo (#97); Carmen Petrello; Biagio Pistone (#50); Jim Ruddock; Chris Rudy; Charles Sims (#70); Dave Tress and Gerry Wisniewski.



Dr. Carmen Centanni, PGK --- News Reporter Shaun White, PGK --- Publisher